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March 1, 2022 

COVID UPDATES:  CAMPUS MINISTRY AND ONGOING PRECAUTIONS 

With the recent announcements from the Provincial government and the Diocese of London regarding 
changes to proof of vaccination requirements and other restrictions, there is a need to clarify the unique 
requirements of our community.  Christ the King University Parish operates as facility of King’s University 
and also has a unique location within the Chapel at Windermere on the Mount.   We are bound by the 
policies of King’s and committed to the safety of the residents at Windermere as we interpret the 
guidelines for worship from the Diocese of London.   

The main change at this time is capacity.  More spaces are available in Eventbrite to reflect this.   We will 
gradually add some ministries that have been dormant during the past several months including 
Eucharistic ministers, additional readers, music ministry (choirs), and servers.   If all goes well, we are 
looking forward to a full and joyful celebration of Easter!    

VACCINATION is still required for all who are participating in gatherings of our community (events, mass, 
trips, retreats etc.) according to the policy of the University of Western and its affiliates. If you come to 
campus, you may still be required to show proof of vaccination. 

REGISTRATION remains a requirement for in-person programming.  This includes a declaration of your 
vaccination status.  Walk-ins are welcome but will be screened at the door.    

MASKS are required at all times unless you are eating.    

DISTANCING, while not technically required, is highly encouraged.  Please respect the fact that there will 
be differing levels of comfort and people may need more space.   Take time and space in the communion 
line and use the floor markers as a reminder.   

SELF SCREENING continues.  We are still in a pandemic and we rely on you to stay home if you are unwell.  
Please read the signs at the entrances and consult with staff if you are unsure.    

ACCESS to the Chapel at Windermere on the Mount is still restricted.  All visitors must continue to use the 
side entrance until the visitor policy changes for the retirement home.   

Thank you for your cooperation and understanding.  We look forward to the time when these precautions 
will be unnecessary.  If you have questions or concerns, please do not hesitate to contact me.     

Yours in Christ,  

 

Deacon Jim Panchaud 
Director of Campus Ministry   


